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COLLEGE 

Oct.-Nov. 1968 

1st ANNUAL .PASTORS' CONFERENCE 

The 1st Annual Pastors' Conference was held September 9 - 12 on campus. 
The conference was offered free of all charges to inrterested pastors because of their 
support of Cedarville College over the years. 

Total registration reached 142. Ohio led the delegations with 77 representatives. 
The remaining distribution was: Indiana (20); Illinois (11); New York (9); Michigan 
and Pennsylvania (8); Iowa (3); New Jersey (2); and West Virginia, Kentucky, 
Connecticut, Brazil ( 1). 

The features speaker was Dr. Kenneth W. Masteller, pastor of the Haddon 
Heights (New Jersey) Baptis,t Church. His messages were entitled: "Submerged 
Axeheads or Be Careful With Your Tools;" "The Pasto·r and His Pulpit Minis·try;" 
"The Pastor and His People;" "The Pastor and His Youth Program;" "The Pastor 
and His Evangelistic Outreach;" and "The Pastor and His Missionary Vision." Dr. 
Masteller is an honorary alumnus of Cedarville College. 

Four workshops were conducted by competent authorities on relevant issues. 
Rev. W. Thomas Younger, pastor of Immanuel Baptis,t Church of Fort Wayne, In­
diana and trustee of Cedairville College, p,resented a workshop on Church Extension. 
Dr. George L. Lawlor, professor of Greek and Bible at Cedarville College, headed a 
workshop on Contemporary Theology. He was assisted by: Rev. Mead C. Armstrong, 
associate profess·o·r of Bible and Christian service director at Cedarville College. Dr. 
William J. Hopewell executive secretary of A.B.W.E. and honorary alumnus of 
Cedai·ville College; and Rev. Darris M. Hauser, pastor of the Independent Baptist 
Church of Towanda, Pennsylvania. 

Dr. John W. Reed, professor of speech at Cedarville College was assisted by 
Rev. William A. Brock, pastor of Maranatha Baptist Church of Columbus, Ohio a,nd 
college trustee, and Mr. Paul Gathany, instructor in radio ait Cedarville College and 
manager of WCDR-FM, in a workshop entitled, Communicating Christ. Dr. Robert 
Gromacki professor of Bible and Greek at Cedarville and author of "The Modern 
Tongues and Healing Movement" conducted sessions on the Tongues Movement. 

STUDENT BODY PROFILE 
CedaTville College is expecting the 

largest enrollment eveT. It is estima,ted 
that 860 - 865 students wiill matriculate 
surpassing ,the 822 of last year. The esti­
mate includes 280 - 285 new students, 75 
transfers, and 505 continuing students. 

Approximately 100 married students 
witll be enrolled. New Student Week will 
be conducted September 22. - 28 with 
classes beginning September 30, 

Upcoming events on the college cal­
endar include the Day of Prayecr October 
8 when the entire college family unites 
in prayer for mutual concerns. The Fall 
Bible Gonf erence will be October 7 - 11 
with Dr. David Allen, Pastor of Calvary 
Baptist Church of Hazel Pa'.ek, Michigan. 

The annual homecoming activities will 
take place on October 18 - 19. Miss Irene 
Bewley will present "Southern Charac­
tenizations" as the first Artist Series of 
the year October 26. 



FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK 
Dr. James T. Jeremiah, President 

Dear Friend, 

There is a unique relationship between Cedarville College and the 
many churches to which we: are dependently related. More than 85 % of 
the young people who enroll in this college do so because of the recom­
mendation and influence of some: pastor or church. This emphasis has 
been from the beginning of the present administration of the college and 
will continue since Cedarville exists primarily to provide a Christian 
education for Christian youth. There are hundreds of institutions of 
higher learning which are serving the non-Christian student. 

All of us who serve on campus and each member of our constituent 
churches who are concerned about the future: program and progress of 
Cedarville College must recognize the great financial responsibility these 
churches must continually bear. Since Cedarville exists for the church­
es, it must be maintained by the churches. Many colleges today are trust­
ing comparatively uncertain government appropriations for their opera­
tion. We prefer to trust the reliable promises of God, the united concern 
of many churche:s, and the prayerful, sacrificial interest of many, in­
dividual Christians. 

The Pastors' Conference held on campus September 9-12 was an at­
tempt to express our deep aupreciation to these men and churches for 
their support of the college through the years. Evaluations of the con­
ference indicate it was a means of great encouragement to the 142 pas­
tors who attended this time of study and feHowship. 

We have many written statements concerning the pastors' reactions 
to this first conference. One man wrote, "This has been a blessed time. 
The fellowship has been wonderful: the messages and workshops in­
spiring and informative; and the food excellent. It has and will fill a ne:ed 
for the pastors in our Fellowship." 

We are preparing for the largest enrollment in our history. In a few 
days this fine group of youth will be on campus to begin or further their 
education. For their sakes we must always nlan for a still greater Cedar­
ville College. We must be thinking constantly about new and better faci­
lities. 

Recently a 5.62 acre property was purchased bv the college which 
brings the total acreage holdings to 170. There is ade·quate land to pro­
vide sufficient snace for soccer. baseball. tennis, track, and other needed 
recreational facilities for our physical education nrogram. Immediate·ly, 
$30,000 must be raised to prepare the land to meet this need. 

This program may not appeal to manv friends because it does not 
involve the construction of any buildings. However, it is most imnortant 
for the physical good of our students. and also for thA achievement of 
secondary certification for our academic major in physical education. 

Last year our championship tennis te·am excelled with only one 
tennis court on which to practice. New tennis courts will be a fine tribute 
and incentive for this fine team. 

This opportunity of service in the expansion of the college can and 
will be met in the same manner as have the others which nreceded it. 
If this is a need-and we believe it is-we can rest upon the Word which 
states, "But niy God shall supnly all your ne:ed, according to His riches 
in glory by Christ Jesus." (Phil. 4 :19) If like the Philipnian church each 
of us will give our best to the Lord, we then may claim His promises that 
the ministry He intends for the college will be fulfilled. 

ITINERARY 
Dr. James T. Jeremiah, President 

October 
6 Troy Baptist Temple, Troy, Ohio 
7-8-9 Midwest Association Regular Bap-

tist Churches at Olivet Baptist 
Church, Shawnee Mission, Kansas 

12-16 Fall Missionary Conference, First 
Baptist Church, Medina, Ohio 

19 Homecoming and Trustees' Meet­
ing, Cedarville, Ohio 

21 Calumet Fellowship of Regular 
Baptist Churches, Hobart, Indiana 

23-27 Calvary Bap,tist Church, Tiffin, 
Ohio 

28 Ohio College Association, Cleve­
land, Ohio 

November 
3 First Baptist Church, Fulton, Illi­

nois 
9 Hebron Association Banquet, Ber­

lin Heights, Ohio 
12-13 Baptist Bible Seminary, Clarks 

Summit, Pennsylvania 
16 South Baptist Church, Flint, Michi­

gan 
20 A. M. Kinney, Incorporated, Cin­

cinnati, Ohio 
24 First Baptist Church, Kettering, 

Ohio 
December 
1 Jefferson A venue Baptist Church, 

Huntington, West Virginia 

HEAR 
"CAMPUS CHALLENGE" 

WCRF, Cleveland, Ohio 103.3 F.M. 
Monday-Friday, 7 :50 a.m. 

WPOS, Toledo, Ohio 102.3 F.M. 
Monday-Friday, 6:15 a.m. 

WFCJ, Miamisburg, Ohio 93,7 F.M. 
Monday-Friday, 11 :55 a.m. 

WEEC, Springfield, Ohio, 100.7 F.M. 
Monday-Friday, 1 :45 p.m. 

WHME, South Bend, Indiana 103.1 F.M. 
Mo111day-F'l.··iday, 6 :45 a.m. 

WJVA, South Bend, Indiana 1580 A.M. 
Mon.-Fri., 6:05 a.m.; Sunday, 11:30 a.m. 
WTGN, Lima. Ohio 97.7 F.M. 

Mon., Wed., Fri., 3 :20 p.m. 
WRVB, Madison, Wisconsin 102.5 F.M. 

Monday-Friday, 12 :45 p.m. 
Sample tape reco•rdings of "Campus 

Challenge" are available upo·n request. 

PASTORS' CONFERENCE 
TAPES 

Tape reco,rdings of the messages and 
workshops from the recent 1st Pastors' 
Conference are now available. The cost 
is as follows for the 1h track reco1·dings 
at 3 %, inches per second speed. 

6 Plenary Sessions (3 tapes) .. $ 6.50 
4 Workshops ( 2 tapes) . . . . . . . . 4.50 

Complete set ( 5 tapes) .... $11.00 
Address 1·equests to Mr. Paul H. Gath-

any, Cedarville CoMege, CedaTville, Ohio 
45314. 

., 
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f ACUL TY f ACTS 
Mr. Edward E. Spencer, associa,te pro­

fesso,r of English is at Kent State Uni­
versity on one year's leave of absence 
pursuing a doctorate in English. 

Mr. Stanley N. Ballard, associate p:1.·0-
fessor of psychology, is completing his 
doctoral program in psychology at North 
Texas State University and will return 
to Cedarvi'lle for the 1969-70 academic 
year. 

Mr. Dennis A. Olson, assistant p['O­
fessor of physical education, is finishing 
his residence requirements at Indiana 
University a,nd will be away from cam­
pus the first quarter of the 1968-69 aca­
demic year. Mr. Olsun is working to­
ward a doctorate in physical education. 

A number of new faculty have jo,ined 
the Cedarville College family for the 
current year. A special welcome is ex­
tended to each one as they engage to 
aid the cause of ChrisHan higher educa­
tion Cedarville College style. 

Miss Sharon Boylan will join the facul­
ty as instructor in French. She graduated 
with a B.S. from Iowa State University 
in 1666 and received her French certifi­
cate from the University of Neuchatel 
in Switzerland this year. 

Miss Irma Dodson comes with over 
30 years experience as an elementary 
school teacher. Miss Dodson received 
her B.S. degree in elementary education 
in 1952 from Indiana State University. 
Her masters degree in the same field 
was attained from the same institution 
in 1964. She will become assistant pro­
fessor of education. 

Mr. Dwayne I. Frank is a 1960 alumnus 
of Cedarv,iHe College having received a 
bachelors degree in hisitory. He graduat­
ed from Central State University with a 
B.S. degree in education in 1960 also. Mr. 
Frank was granted his M.S. degree in 
1965 from the College of Idaho. He will 
join the secondary education faculty as 
an associate professor of education. 

Another alumnus is Mr. Ronald M. 
Grosh, instructor in English, who re­
ceived a B.A. degree from Cedarville in 
1967. He since has earned a master of 
arts in teaching degree from Kent State 
University. Mr. Grosh wiH initiate short­
ly pursuit of a doctoral program at Ohio 
State University. 

(Continued next page) 

1968-69 Year Verse 
"That ve ma,y approve things 
tlwt are excellent; that ye niay 
lrn sincere a ncl witlurut offense 
till the rfoJ/ of Ghrist.)) 

Philippians 1 :10 

Cedarville College 

DEVELOPMENT NEWS 

All the ingredients appear to be on campus for the greates,t year ever at Cedar­
ville College. A bumper crop of 860 - 865 students are anticipated who will be cul­
tivated by 55 faculty members. 

The Lord has graciously supplied an abundance of rain this summer and our 
campus now has beautiful, green grass '"wall to wall" carpeting. The maintenance 
department has patched, painted, and polished every building in readiness for active 
teenagers. Even the stair towers on the Old Main are nearly completed. (See photos) 

Our new library, dormitories, dining facility, and chapel give the students of 
Cedarville College pleasanrt places in which to study, live, eat, and worship. However, 
there is one missing necessity - a place outside to exercise. This means athletic 
fields and especially tennis courits for our championship team. 

It has always been the college policy to keep its friends informed of opportuni­
ties to invest in the minis,try of Cedarville College, and trust the Lord to motivate 
their giving potential. You can have a significant part in providing for the physi­
cal needs of our students-many of whom are also your students. 

Along with the a,thletic fields, a lake is planned. There is a low area on cam­
pus which can be made into a lovely lake at relatively small expense. The dam 
needed at the southwest corner of the lake will cost app,roximately $9,000. The wthle­
tic fields including the deserved tennis courts wil'l necessitate an expenditure of $21,-
000. This package price of $30,000 for the athletic fields and lake must be negotiated 
simulataneously so the water level can be determined. 

The student body has initiated efforts to make this project a reality. Champion­
ship soccer and tennis teams have been produced. During the previous two years, 
over $2,000 has been donated by Cedarville College students. This is a challenge fo1· 
those of more capable means to participate. 

We now have $4,600 toward the needed $30,000. It is imperative that some land­
scaping be done this year, so tha,t the ground may be seeded for grassy athletic 
fields growth. Will you invest in this worthwhile p,roject? Talk to God about it! 
Gifts should be designated "Athletic Fields" and sent to the Development Office, 
Cedarville, Ohio 45314. 

BOND REPORT 
It is exciting to see the response to our bond sales. In one week recently Cedar­

ville College received over $35,000 in bond orders. Over $622,000 worth of bonds 
have been sold. Truly, God is good. 

The State Security Commission authorized the college to sell one million dollars 
in bonds to be issued in three separate S'eries. The sale of the first two series is 
complete, and the third series is now available. 

This means that friends of Cedarville College have a wide selection of denomi­
nations and retirement dates from which to choose. The interest rates remain 5% 
for 1 - 5 years; 6% for 6 - 10 years; and 7% for bonds maturing in 11 - 15 years. 

Interested individuals should contact the Development Office, Cedarville College, 
CedarviHe, Ohio 45314. 

Please send me material on : 
O MAKING YOUR WILL D BOND 
D LIFE-INCOME AGREEMENTS O GIFT ANNUITIES 
O BEQUESTS, TRUSTS, AND INSURANCE OPPORTUNITIES 

Name~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Address 

City ___________ State ----- Zip Code __ _ 



(Faculty Facts Continued) 

Mr. James R. Phipps received a bache­
lor of arts degree fo·om Cedarville Col­
lege last June and will begin a master 
program at Ohio State University. Mr. 
Phipps majored in speech and English 
and was student manager of WCDR-FM. 
He joins the department of language and 
liiterature as a teaching fellow in radio 

and debate. 
Mr. Randall Ross is the interim Cedar­

ville College soccer coach and instructor 
in physical education. He graduated from 
Cedarville College in 1967 and has spent 
a year coaching and teaching science in 
the New Carlisle, Ohio school system. 
Mr. Ross was an all-conference soccer 
and baseball player in his college career. 

Mr. Lawrence N. Killian, assistant 
professor in science, graduated with a 
bachelors degree in 1964 from Cedar­
ville College and achieved an additional 
bachelors degree in 1965 from Central 
State Unive1rsity. This year he was grant­
ed a M.S. degree from Syracuse Univer­
sity. Mr. Killian is the co-ho1lder of sev­

eral patents. 
Dr. James T. Jeremiah, president of 

Cedarville College, received a master of 
arts in theology degrne from the Winona 
Lake School of Theology August 23, 1968. 
Dr. Jeremiah's thesis topic was ''The Im­
portance of Inspiration." 

Dr. Jack R. Riggs, associate professor 
of Bible, was the featured sp~aker in 
June, 1968 at the Family Vacation Bible 
School conducted by the Grandview Park 
Baptist Church in Des Moines, Iowa. 

Dr. Donald P. Baumann, professor of 
bacter,iology and chemistry, aittended the 
meeting of the Society for Cryobiology 
in Washington D. C. August 4-7, 1968. 

Mr. Paul H. Gathany, manager of 
WCDR-FM, will conduct a work week 
for radio studeruts to complete the re­
novation of the studios and ready the 
station for a return to broadcasting 
about October ls·t. 

Dr. George L. Lawlor, professor of 
Greek and Bible, has authored three 
booklets now available through the 
Cedarville College bookstore. The second 
edition of "The Ecumenical Movement" 
is ready for distribution. His other 
works are "The Proper Attitude of Be­
lievers Toward Ecumenical Apostasy'' 
and "The Holy Spirit's Warning Against 
Apostasy." Anothe'l.' booklet entitled, 
"The Great Personal Cha.rge to Preachers 
in an Age of Ecumenical Apostasy" will 
be released early in 1969. 

Mr. J. Roland Fleck, assistant prof es­
sor of education, was one of 2,5 facu1ty 
members of Dayton-Miami Valley Con-

sor,tium institutions who had opportunity 
to study and observe new techniques of 
instruction using computers at the Air 
Force Academy in Colorado August 26-
28. 

MISSIONARY NEWS 
Dr. James and Esther Weiss Entner 

('61) continue the:itr deputation with % 
of their monrthly support promised. Af­
ter language study in Manila and orien­
tation in the medical program at Bethel 
Baptist Clinic in Bukidnon, they will be 
working into the program of outly,ing 
medical clinics on Palawan using an air­
plane. 

Mr. Dan ('68) and Betty Lacey spent 
seven weeks this summer at three youth 
camps. They have about 1/5 of their 
monthly suppOQ't promised and hope to 
arrive on French soil in February, 1969. 

Miss Kay Lamb ('65) is in France en­
gaged in language study in preparation 
for service in Chad. She and Sandy 
Banasik had a delightful boat ride down 
the Seine recently, She seeks prayer :for 
the ability to communicate effectively 
in French. 

Rev. Ray Reiner ('59) announces the 
blessing of God upon the all-Brazil con­
ference and the four weeks of camp this 
summer. He is now teaching in the semi­
nary in Juazeiro do Norte. His subjects 
are Homiletics, Hermeneutics, Studies in 
the Epistles, Leviticus, and Hebrews. 

Miss Jan Van Horn ( '66) has complet­
ed five months of language study in 
Brazil. In Aquiraz a neucleus of people 
have been saved, and a pastor fol' this 
new church is being sought. Miss Van 
Horn is teaching memory verses to the 
children. 

Rev. Verne Kirby ('55) and family are 
residing in Cedarville after a safe jour­
ney from Alaska. Khristie, the 12-year­
old, is graduaHy recovering from inf ec­
tious mononucleosis. The Kirbys are liv­
ing in a two-story five-bedroom home 
and welcome visito·rs. 

Rev. Sam and Ellen Smith Hornbrook 
('56) report good success in the operation 
of the Bible School in Veracruz, Mexico. 
A public address system is needed to 
make the ministry more effective. There 
were 16 who confessed Christ in a recent 
evangelistic meeting. 

Rev. Donnell and Carol Brown Middle­
ton ('63) had an average arbtendance of 
33 and four decisions for Christ in the 
summer Bible school. There should be a 
new Middleton in the wo1rld about Sep­
tember 22nd. A church building is avail­
able for $12,000 including renovation. 
The church has $4300 and is seeking a 
loan. 

ALUMNI OF NOTE 
Walter Sewak ('51) received his M.Ed, 

degree in physical education from Xavier 
Universirty June 5, 1968. 

Paul ( '64) and Marceil Gathany have 
a new son, Todd Eugene, born July 7, 
1968. 

Joe ('65) and Dianne Osborne have a 
new son, Kevin James, born June 30, 
1968. 

Joe ('64NG) and Hope Willie ('64) 
Lloyd are the proud pa.rrents of Judith 
Lynne, born June 15, 1968. 

Norris and Judy Lach man Smith ( '63) 
are the proud parents of Rebecca Lynn, 
born August 12, 1968. 

Rev. W. David Warren ('64) was or­
dained to the Baptist ministry by the 
Trinity Baptist Church of Taylo1r, Michi­
gan June 30, 1968. Rev. Warren is pastor 
of the Champion Baptist Church in War­
ren, Ohio. 

Calvin and Roberta Mcinnes Biddle 
('68) have located in Chicago where he 
will be teaching English compostion at 
Moody Bible Institute. 

Miss Maxine Stanberry ( '68) is a pas­
toral secretary at the Campus Baptist 
Church in Ames, Iowa. 

Airman Arthur ( '68) and Suzanne 
Eckert ( '65) Koogler are living at Shep­
pard AFB, Texas where Arthur is a 
psychiatric services specialist with the 
Air Training Command. 

David Blossom ('65NG) is a part-time 
speech instructor at Grand Rapids Bap­
tist Bible College and Seminary, 

Dan Nevitt ('68) is youth direcfor at 
the North Baptist Church in Indianapolis. 

James Wisecup ('50) was granted a 
Ed. D. degree August 16, 1968 by Ball 
State University. Dr. Wisecup is director 
of secondary education for the Piqua 
(Ohio) Ci,ty Schools. 

Rev. E. Theodore Clater ('68) was Oil.'­
dained by the Fellowship Baptist Church 
Warsaw, Indiana on September 5, 1968. 

Dallas ('67) and Jerry Dillon ('64NG) 
are the proud parents of a daughter, 
Melody Sue, born July 15, 1968. 

NEW STAFF 
Mr. Roger A. Clay, journeyman print­

er from Bellefontaine, Ohio, has been 
employed as manager of the Cedarville 
College print shop. Mr. Glay Sffi'Ved a 
four-year apprenticeship from 1962-66 
with Merchants Industries Inc. of Belle­
fontaine. 

Mr. Clay will be pursuing a bachelors 
degree at Cedarville College as a Bible 
,major with intentions of eventual teach­
ing missionary children in the McCaba 
Academy in Niger, Africa. 



1968 HOMECOMING SCHEDULE WORD OF LIFE CONFERENCE 
Friday: October 18th 

10 a.m. 
11:30 a.m. 
5 p.m. 
8 p.m. 
10 p.m. 

Women's Fellowship (Library) 
Women's Fel'lowship Luncheon (Cafeteria) 
Class of 1963 Fellowship (Cafeteria) 
Variety Program (Gymnasium) 
Pep Rally (Behind Library) 

About 150 pastors, youth leaders, and 
laymen attended the BlueprillJt foil.' Evan­
gelism confe,rence on campus September 
13-14. The theme of the conference was 
total local church evangelism. 

Saturday: October 
8:30 a.m. 
9 a.m. 

19th 
Special speakers included: Dr. David 

Allen, pastor of Calvary Baptist Church 
of Hazel Park, Michigan; Dr. Tom Mal­
one, president of Midwestern College and 
Seminary and pastor of the Emmanuel 
Baptisrt Church of Pontiac, Michigan; 
lVIr. Elmer Taylor, Sunday School con­
sultant; lVIr. Paul Bubar, director of 
Word of Life Bible Clubs; and Mr. Lou 
Nicholes, Ohio and West Virginia rep­
resentative of Word of Life. 

10 a.111. 
10:30 a.m. 
11 a.111. 
11 :30 a.m. 
11:30 a.m. 
12 a.m. 
12 a.111. 
12 a.m. 
2 p.m. 
3:30 p.m. 
5 p.m. 
8 p.m. 

THREE FULL WEEKS 

July 31- August 21 

Trustees' Meeting (Library) 
Alumni Officers' Meeting (Development Office) 
Open House (All Major Buildings) 
Parade (Main Street) 
Cross-Country Meet (Soccer Field) 
Parachute Jump (Socc:er Field) 
Lunch (North Side of Gymnasium) 
Girls' Field Hockey ( Soccer F.ield) 
Babysitting (Grace Baptist Church) 
Alumni Banquet ( Cafete1·ia) 
Soccer Game with Berea College 
Alumni Associa.ition Business Meeting (GSC 22) 
Class of 1963 Buff et (Cafeteria) 
Va,riety Program (Gymnasium) 

Special blueprint sessions concerned: 
Sunday School EvangeHsm; Teenage 
Evangelism; Visitation Evangelism; Lo­
cal Church Bus Evangelism; Personal 
Evangelism; and Evangelistic Message. 

CEDJ.\R'/ILLE COLLEGE 

BIBLE LJ.\l'I DS ~ro u R 
Friends of the College are invited to join Dr. Janes T. Jeremiah in a 

THREE WEEK TOUR of the Bible Lands. NAZARETH to JERUSALEM, 

TURKEY, ,GREECE, ROME and LEBANON. 

Write For Descriptive Brochure. 

Budget Plan 

Available 

$105 DOWN 

$ 44 A MONTH 
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